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SUMMER AS IT SHOULD BE...

February 15, 2023

Although Groundhog Day informed us that there was more winter weather in our futures, the
Sewataro grounds have looked, sounded, and smelled like spring this week. Requests for
spring pavilion use continue to come in daily, as it seems
that spring is on everyone’s minds!

On Monday, our facilities team and GRAVES Engineering
dug a test pit for the stormwater design portion of the
accessible pool/pond parking and walkway project. We
anticipate receiving an updated design plan shortly. Upon
approval of that plan, GRAVES will begin the permitting
process with the relevant town boards and commissions.

The brief burst of frigid weather last weekend allowed some
residents to enjoy the Toland Memorial Rink. While we are
back to liquid status at the moment, we are hopeful that there
will be enough winter weather ahead for more residents to
enjoy a spin around the rink (although we’d take a 15-degree
. day over a negative 15-degree day)!

.~ We are excited to report that our Counselor in Training

program is growing - to date, we have enrolled 27 new CITs
(to join our 8 returning CIT 2s from the summer of 2022). More inquiries are coming in each
week, and we have room for a few more second year CITs for the second half of the summer.
We are grateful to the Zoning Board and the Select Board for allowing us to add more campers
at this age level, and we look forward to helping these campers develop the skills to become
amazing counselors in future years.

We also have 37 Sudbury Resident Scholarship campers enrolled, with four more at various
points in the enrollment process. 15 of these campers are new to the Scholarship program this
year. We continue to work with Sudbury Social Worker Bethany Hadvab to fill our remaining
Scholarship spots, and are tremendously grateful for her partnership.

With well-wishes to you all, and warm welcome to our new Town Manager,
The Sewataro Team



